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Calling all Oakridge residents, block captains and
ONA members and future ONA members.

This is one meeting you don’t want to miss. I mentioned this in the last newsletter that
the meeting will be focused on Crime Watch and how we, as a neighborhood, can
become stronger in fighting crime. Garland’s new Chief of Police, Larry Wilson will
be on hand to meet us and answer any questions we might have. Commander Jansen,
who is in charge of the North Sector operations, will also be in attendance, as well as
a few of the officers who work the North Sector of Garland.

Unfortunately, Pete the Robot, will not be able to make the meeting as planned but
hopes to be invited back at a later date.

WHEN: Thursday, March 30th
TIME: 7:00 p.m. (Meet the Chief)
WHERE: Oakridge Country Club

I hope to see some new faces and I want to see the old faces too. If you haven’t
joined the ONA vyet, this would be a great time to do so. It’s only $25.00 per year
and it is a great way to show your support for the ONA.

GARLAND CRIMESTOPPERS
"TASTE OF GARLAND - 1995"

I hope you marked your calendars last month when you read the Oakridge News about
the great “Taste of Garland” event. Of course, it is advertised just about everywhere.
It i1s really something you don’t want to miss. For $15.00, you will definitely get your
money’s worth. The cost of the ticket also benefits the Garland Crimestoppers.

WHEN: Saturday, April st
TIME:  7:00 to 10:00 p.m.

WHERE: Hella Temple
2121 Rowlett Road
Garland, Texas

Tickets may be purchased at the door. There will be several door prizes, live auction,
entertainment and of course, the great food from some of the best restaurants in Garlan
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Crime Prevention and Safety
Luanne Payne, Chairperson
CRIME STATISTICS FOR FEBRUARY 1995:

1 - Burglary of Habitation Hearthside

14 - Criminal Mischief Diamond Oaks (2)
Lone Oak (4)
Bending Oaks (3)
Rolling Oak (1)
Oak Springs (2)
Greenview Dr. (1)
Big Oaks (1)

The statistics for February were down by 3 offenses from the
month of January, for a total of 15. As you can see from the list
above, 14 of these were criminal mischief reports. We definitely
had some “wild” happenings. Six of these offenses took place on
February 2nd between 10:00 PM and 11:30 PM. Three more
reported on the 16th and another three on the 17th. These also
were around the same time period. 1 think most of these were
damages done to vehicles parked on the streets. This total of 14
criminal mischief offenses was up by 5 reports which were made
in January.

By now I am sure many of you have seen the Volunteer Speed
Watch patrol stationed along Diamond Oaks and Big Oaks. They
do not issue tickets, but do write your speed and license number
down. The data is used by the traffic division to enhance public
awareness relating to the speeding problems in the residential
areas. Since Oakridge was one of the highest complaint areas,
we unfortunately made the front page of the Garland news, Chan-
nel 4 News and the Garland section of the Dallas Morning News
a couple of weeks ago. What a great honor! Some of the prob-
lems are due to commuters cutting through Oakridge from
Buckingham to Jupiter or Beltline. Because of the increase of
complaints, the traffic division will be periodically setting up

Krcsiey Ormcan
7213 Sewuaman Suarg 326
Dawas, Tinas 735231
(214) 34129080
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KarsGsLey OFTICAL 11aS DEEN SERVING DALLAS Anea
RESOENTS FON THE FAST 15 vEARS. EsTasusHED N 1978,
1T BECAME OURN GOAL TO CREATE A STANDARD ©OF
EXCELLENCE THAT WOWLLD DAMG TO OUR CUSTOMERS THE
SATISFACTION THEY TRULY ODESEAVE.

ToDAY THAT STANDARD REMAINS!

HAVING AN N-HOUSE LAB, WITH TRANED TECHNICIANS,
ALLOWS US THE ABLITY TO CONTROL THE OUAUTY OF THE
MANUFACTURING PROCESS. EACH PARTICULAR LENS IS
COHMSTACTED TO ODELIVER THE CLEAREST VISION roSsSsIBLE
TO MEET THE NOIVIOUAL PAESCRAP (10N,

1N ADDITION, OUR HIGHLY QUALIFIED STAFF of CERTIFILD
OFPTICIANS OFFER YEARS OF EXPERTISE N FRAME STYLNG
AND SELECTION TD CREATE THE DISTINCTIVE LOOK YOU
DESIRE.

THEREFORE, AS YOU CONSIDER PURCHASMNG EYEWEAR,
WE HOPE YOU witL viSTT KNGSLEY OPTICAL, WHERE WE ARE
DEDICATED 1O SERVE YOU AND YOUR SATISFACTION 13 OUR
GUARANTEE!

one else’s family. Needless to say, quite costly, too,
whether it be a traffic violation or a collision. So let’s
all try to slow down and enjoy the scenery. Life is to
short to let it “speed” by!

The next monthly Crime Watch Coordinators meeting
will be Thursday, April 13th at 7:00 PM at the North

Branch Library, located at Apollo and North Garland
Road.

radar throughout Oakridge during the most ac-
tive times of the day. So be forewarned, if you
live in Qakridge, please drive the speed limit of
30 mph, at all times.

In this fast paced world we live in, everyone seems
to be in a hurry, including myself. If we could all
Jjust leave 5 minutes earlier for work or school,
the commute to our destinations would be less
hectic and probably more pleasurable. When we
are rushed for time, the first thing we do is in-
crease our speed and become more reckless which
could cause you and your family harm or some-

Wills & Probate ¢ Commercial Litigation

Partnerships e Deceptive Trade Practices
1919 S.SHILOH RD. #330 GARLAND, TX 75042

Not Certified By the Texas Board of Legal Specialization

An Oakridge Neighbor for 7 Years
Office Close to Home

MICHAEL W. STUCKER
ATTORNEY AT LAW

In Practice 16 Years

Contracts e Incorporations

(214) 271-7200
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OAKRIDGE WOMEN'S CLUB is Egg-cited

Circle these dates and call Lisa (530-7875) to tell her whether or not you're com-
ing to any of these events or for details. It helps if you R.S.V.P. at least 2 days
before the event. ‘

March 28th - LAST WEDNESDAY HAPPY HOUR - 6-8 PM

at Oakridge Country Club. If you are hungry, order dinner. If you want to get to
know your neighbors we're here. If you're new to the neighborhood and just want
to know what's going on we can usually tell you. Ifyou just need a night out, come
to "Last Wednesday" and just "Chill Out". Our first "Last Wednesday" started out
with a bang. We all made new friends and had time to visit with some old ones.
Come join us and bring a friend.

April 8th - EASTER EGG HUNT and Moon Walk - 10 am -12 PM

Lisa Wilson has been so busy making plans with the Easter Bunny. We are not
"Hopping down the bunny trail”. This year we will be Moon Walking. Yes a
Moon Walker at our Easter Egg Hunt ($5) How Eggs-ceptional. Lisa has details
including what you can bring and where it will be. This is for families of MEM-
BERS ONLY. How do you become a Member? Just pay dues That will also entitle
you to be part of the other MEMBERS ONLY functions. It's only $10 a year.
Moon Walk on over.

April 11th - Meeting and "TOTAL IMAGE WORKSHOP" - 7PM
Diane Owens Skin Care & Image Consultant & Talou Miller, Director with Beauti
Control will give a slide presentation with concepts to define your style and com-
pliment your body shape. You'll learn how to build a core wardrobe and avoid
costly shopping mistakes. Know how to define your fashion personality and how
to dress 10 Ibs thinner. See what colors are right for you and what a difference the
right cosmetic choices can make. The meeting will be at Diane Owens (495-7383)
2121 Windy Ridge. Bring a friend.

TUPPERWARE QUR FUN -RAISER
Call Janell Slaton (495-7813) or any of our other members if you need to stock up
on your Tupperware. Be sure to mention that you are calling for the Women's
Club so we will get credit. We appreciate your support.

COMPLETE TAX PREPARATION & PLANNING

Computerized Returns
Complete Accounting Services
IRS Representation
Reasonable Rates
Oakridge Resident
Evening & Weekend Appts. Available
Over 15 Years Experience
Free Initial Consultation

Avoid Regrets - - begin planning now for "95"
Dave Thomas, CPA (214) 414-8466
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’95 PASSBOOKS
You will have one more opportunity to pur-
chase a 1995 Passbook at the ONA Gen-
eral Meeting, Thursday, March 30th. The
cost of the book is only $35.00. These books
make a great gift as well as plenty of sav-
ings for everyone. All funds go into the
Crime Watch Committee. The committee
will be selling these books again in Decem-
ber for 1996. Nine ONA Hotline signs have
been purchased with part of the money
raised. Hopefully, with the rest of the
money and help from you, we will be able
to plan for the National Night Out which is
in August. If you want to purchase one of
these books now, before the ONA meeting,
please call me, Luanne Payne, at 530-9323
or leave a message on the ONA Hotline,

220-2286.

GARLAND POLICE RODEO
ASSOCIATION

Don’t forget about this great event that will
be put on by the Garland Police Department.
All proceeds from this benefit will go to
the Scottish Rite Hospital for Children.
This is a two day event and the cost is only
$4.00 for adults and children 12 and under
are free. I can’t think of a better way to
spend some time with the family for very
little cost. Just hope the weather will coop-
erate.

WHEN: Saturday, April 8th 7:00 p.m.
Sunday, April 9th 2:00 p.m.

WHERE: Terrell Classic Arena

FM 148 just south of 1-20
Terrell, Texas

March, 1995



Susan Sanchez,
Decorating Consultant

Color Psych

Colors influence mood and maybe used to create a
variety of sensations. Your color choices ,also say a
lot about your personality. Let’s look at a few ex-
amples.

Have you ever thought about why hospital operating
rooms and the uniforms worn in them by doctors and
nurses are “scrub blue”? This tone of blue- green
known to be relaxing and may alleviate some of the
patient’s operation room jitters. The color blue has
long been associated with serenity, but for some
people who tend to be depressive, blue may depress
them even further! If you use blue in your decor, it
means that you are a fairly relaxed person--or at least
you wish to be.

Red is known for its stimulating effect,

may over stimulate a youngster-so use it sparingly and in combination with
other colors. Various shades, tints and tones of red may be used without as
much stimulation. Burgundy and rose are two colors that come to mind.

If you want your guests to eat heartily, use orange and its family of related
colors in your dining room! It is known to increase the appetite.

Although purple is not a color you see a lot interior design, it is known as a
spiritual color and as the color of royalty In its pure saturated form it is used
primarily as an accent color Combined with gray and tinted with white, it
becomes a neutral. Eggplant, one of today’ popular colors, is a shade of purple

that appears in paints, wallcoverings, and fabrics.

Green is Mother Nature’s favorite color, and if green is your preference, it
indicates that you have an earthy, natural personality. Used as the primary
color in a decor it brings the outdoors in, and if is the color that is used the most
Just look at any floral in fabric or wallcovering |

in combination with others.
and you are sure to see green.

Although this article has barely touched on the topic, I hope you are interested
enough to take a good look at your own color preferences. You may discover

something about yourself!

* Kk
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Sometimes, Great Ideas
Just Come IoYou.

The best place for ideas about decorating is your place. That’s why
our ColorVan® brings thousands of samples to your home. Choose
draperies, carpet, wallcoverings, even furniture.

There’s no charge for our time. And we'll handle everything, from

the order right to the installation.
mli e
fI il

decisions, theres no place
like home.

When it comes to i :
|

Just call us. .
making decorating | ol I i m, :
i

342-9452 TRETO—

Fach franchix independently owned and operated € 1992 DDSI

It indicates power and strength. Al-
though red, a primary color, is often used in children’s rooms, too much of it

Home

Maintenance
by Steve Brandt

Qakridge resident for 6 years
Business since 1979
Free Estimates

214/495-2110

References
e Carpentry
e Sheetrock Repair
e Acoustical Ccilings
e Elcctrical
e Plumbing
eFence Repair
e Replace Shower Pans
e Marble Ceramic Tile-Walls
& Floors
e Install Dead Bolts
e Hang New Doors
e Storm Windows & Doors
e Cciling Fans
e Light Fixtures, ctc.
o Carpet & Sheet Vinyl
e Pct Doors and More !
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SUMMARY OF BOARD OF
DIRECTORS’ MEETING
FEBRUARY 15, 1995
OAKRIDGE COUNTRY CLUB

The following members attended:
JoAnn Schmerhiem
Donna Dayhoff
Ron Horan
Bonnie Fisk

Lila LaGrassa
Stephanie Hall
Ron Harbach

A discussion of minor changes to the by laws were discussed.These changes ad-
dressed incorporation of the association, prorating dues, several deletions and other
changes to bring our by laws up to date. These changes will be in the March newslet-
ter for review by the members who will then vote on these changes at the May annual
meeting.

A lengthy discussion was held on the possible increase of dues to accommodate the
wishes of our members. Increased revenues would allow the association to pursue
additional services such as continual maintenance and upkeep of our exterior walls
landscaping, routine maintenance of sprinkler systems and projects such as flowers
at various entries year around, master landscape plan for exterior of wall and inple-
mentation of same. This would require additional water supply to some entries. Re-
placement of shrubs that have died or become scraggly and mulching all beds on a
regular basis are also considerations with increased revenues. A security patrol, al-
though expensive, may be the desire of our members. It was decided that a survey
would be distributeed to the members for their feedback. Dues can only be increased
with the approval of members. Feedback from the members will give the board dircc-
tion as to what recommendations should be presented to members at our annual
meeting in May.

Recently, a neighborhood speed watch was done by volunteers on Diamond Oaks.
Police train These individuals to use radar equipment with 12" numbers display on a
sign visible to drivers. Volunteers gather information for the Police Department.

Laurel Oaks was closed off to traffic while a commercial was being filined for a soft
drink company. Supposedly, it will air only in Canada.

Ron Harbach, co chair of the Environmental Committee, reported that the cost of
maintaining ( mowing and clean- up) the exterior of Oukridge cvery other week
would be $390 per month. A Monthly check of the entire sprinkler system would be
$40 per month. Anticipating an adequate number of members paying their ducs, the
board approved putting this in the budget.

LuAnnc Payne, chair of the Crime Watch Committee, advised that the volunteer
sccurity patrol, which she had explained to members attending our last general meet-
ing, would not be implemented by the Garland Police Departiment. They have clected
todo a pilot project with this prograni in another Garland neighborhood before launch-
ing a full scale program. No dates were announced when the project would be com-
pleted. She also displayed the signs she had made with money from the passbook
salc. She also requested new signs for general meetings as the present ones are dele-
riorated. She would contribute part of the expense from her crime watch funds. This
will be discussed further at a later mecting.

The board also unanimously agreed that the gencrosity of the Oakridge Country Club
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has helped our association tremendously.
They have allowed us to use their facili-
ties for our general membership, board
and other necessary meetings at no
charge. This is very convenient for our
members and a major cost savings for our
association. The Club has also been sup-
portive of other endeavors such as: use of
their parking lot for our pumpkin and
bake sates, donation of flowers and con-
tributing food for our Christmas dinner
for our Police and Fire Departments. All
members and residents of Oakridge
should be aware of the support that
Oakridge Country Club has given the
ONA.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00

Complete
Financial
Services

e Government Sceurities
o IRAs o Corporate Bonds
e Stocks e Mutual Funds

e Pension Funds
o Tax-Exempt Bonds
o Retirement Plans

For more information
call Gerry Preston
at 450-4333.

PaineWebber

Weinvest in relationships®

5151 Beltline Road
Dallas, TX 75240

190 BdncWebber Tncorpormed Member 81
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From: USCG AUXILIARY; Lake Lavon,
Cooper Lake, Possum Kingdom Lake.

CRANK-CRANK - VAROOM
SPUTTER-SPUTTER-GASP-DIE.

Don't expect your boat engine, electronics and equipiment to

perform as they did just before you parked last fall.

1. Check/change engine oil, filter, lower unit and all

so tilt-trim levels.

2. Check/change fuel filter and fuel lines and fuel
stabilizer.

3. Check/add oil to automatic oil/gas mixing tanks
(vro units)

4, Charge and test all batteries

5. Consider spring engine tune-up check spark plugs

distributor and rotor, distributor cap, ignition
coil and points (in older engines)

6. Test trailer light connections

7. Grease trailer bearings, check brakes and tire
pressure.

8. Buy a spare transom drain plug

Most late spring and early suminer non-emergency assis-
tance calls we answer involve failure of the above related

equipment.

Classified Ads

ALTERATIONS

I

Experienced with casual, professional,

and formal wear. Ladies and Gents.

40% discount to Oakridge residents
Donna 414-1742

LOST AND FOUND

Call the Hot Line if you lose a pet or if
you find one (220-2286)

Be sure to register your pet.

T [Wetcome Howe
Baby's Name 2
N
& o

BN

Announce the birth
of your baby with a
personalized Stork
Yard Sign!

Call: (214) 414-8470

N-I\r"/\)r\/ /\/\/\/\,\,\

The Advertising Rates for the
Oakridge News:

Business Card Size ( 2x 3-1/2)
1X-$40.00 3X-$30.00
6X-$25.00 9X-$20.00

Bonus Size ( 4-1/4x2-1/2)
1X-$50.00 3X-$35.00
6X-$30.00 9X-$25.00

Classfied Ads

20 word increments, not including
contact phone number.

Payment (Pre-publication)

O.N.A. member $5.00

Non Members $10.00

For more information and to place
ads call Jo Ann 495-2726

Oakridge News

REMEMBER!!!
Your ONA runs on a fiscal year begining
June Ist and ending May 31. Dues for
1995 should be remitted by June 1st.
Thank you for your support in 1994

and please support your association in
1995
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OAKRIDGE
RECYCLING SURVEY

The reason for this survey is to
inform the city of our ideas on
recycling. Please complete and mail
the survey to:

Oakridge Neighborhood Assoc.
P.O. Box 450145
Garland, TX 75045-0145

......... or bring it with you to the
Neighborhood Meeting on
March 30,1995

1. Are you in favor of continuing
city wide recycling?
___yes
__no

2. What is the size of your family?
____ 1-3 people
___4-5people
6 ormore

3. Which of the following would
you prefer?
____ Continue once-a-week
___ Reduce the number of
pick-ups

4. How convenient is the current
program?
____Very convenient
___ Somewhat convenient
____ Not convenient

5. Does your family use a second
green dumpster?

ye€s
no

6. Does your family mulch or
compost grass clippings?
___yes

no

Oakridge News

7. Does your family recycle motor
oil?

y€s
no

8. Does you family know about the
city's curbside collection of used
batteries, motor oil, paint?

y€s
no

9. How many times a month do you
set out your red bin?
____Every Week
____About twice
_____About 3 times
____Once

10.Would a collection every other
week be convenient?

y€s
no

11. With weekly pick-up, is the bin
large enough?

yes
no

12. With every other week pick-up
would you need a second bin?

y€s
no

13. What items does your family
recycle most often?

Please check all that apply:
__ Newspapers '
___Magazines
___Glass
___#1 and # 2 Plastics
____Aluminum cans
___ Steel food cans
___Phone books

14. What is the most important to
you?
___The environmental Benefits
___the dollar cost it takes to
recycle

15. Would you be willing to pay a
higher sanitation bill if it would
make a difference as to keeping
the program or not?

y€s
no

16. If so, how much?
___less than 50¢
__ lessthan §1
__ less than $1.50
___less than$2

Please use this space for any com-
ment and suggestions. you have:
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Garland Homeowners Association Meeting
March 9,1995
Garland City Hall

I attended the second meeting of the Homeowners Associations
which is held at Garland City Hall. Anita Russelmann showed a
slide presentation describing how Garland developed into an area
of 195,000 homes, 65 parks, 1 excellent public golf course and
5 recreation centers. Garland remains the third safest city in the

state of Texas. Anita also explained the future development of
the 190 Corridor.

Paul Mayer, President of the Garland Chamber of Commerce,
explained how the city and the chamber have a partnership work-
ing together to increase the economic development of Garland.

Chief Larry Wilson talked about the direction the police depart-

ment was gong to be taking and the issues facing the depart-
ment.

Jeff Muzzy, City Manager, and the City Council members
planned the meetings to keep a close relationship between the
city and all the homeowners associations.

ALL IN ONE CONSTRUCTION,INC.

Additions e Kitchen/Bath Remodel ® Shower Pans
Replacement Windows e Interior/Exterior Repairs

Written Estimates - Warranty - References

Joe Wrinkle, Pres. ‘ Established 1984
2222 Moss Trail 530-4145
Garland, Texas 75044

Oakridge Neighborhood
Meeting
March 30
7:00
Oakridge C.C.

Resi

A Composition

A Wood Shingles/Shakes

A Decking
A Flat Roofs

TEAR OFF - RECOVER
QUALITY WORKMANSHIP
QUICK SERVI
(& 2R FREE ESTIMATES TAMKO

ke 272-3595 Trestere

=QUICK SERVICE

"A Roof
st The Ages"

A Certnfned Appllcator
A Buiit-up / Tar & Gravel
A Modified Bitumen
A Sheet Metal Fabrication

ASPHALT PRODUCTS ™
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